
   

 
 
 
Minute of Meeting 
Local Partnership - Gleniffer 
 
 

Date Time Venue 

Tuesday, 16 March 2021 18:00 Teams - virtual meeting,  
 

 
 

PRESENT 

  
Councillor Stephen Burns, Councillor Eddie Devine, Councillor Marie McGurk, Councillor 
Kevin Montgomery, and Yvonne Povah (Stronger Communities Glenburn). 
  
 

CHAIR 

  
Councillor Marie McGurk, Chair, presided. 
  
 

IN ATTENDANCE 

  
R McGrath, Lead Officer, Head of Customer & Business Services; A Armstrong-Walter, 
Strategic Partnership & Inequalities Manager; D Pole, End User Technician; A McNaughton, 
Senior Committee Services Officer and E Currie, Senior Committee Services Officer (all 
Renfrewshire Council). 
  
 

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE 

  
S Millar, Engage Renfrewshire. 
  
 

APOLOGIES 

  
Provost Lorraine Cameron, T Lawler (Foxbar & Brediland Community Council), B Martin 
(The Thursday Club), J Duffy (West Region Scouts Association) and Inspector L Hamill 
(Police Scotland). 
  

  



 
 
 
 

 

RECORDING OF MEETING 

  
Prior to the commencement of the meeting, the Chair intimated that this meeting of the 
Local Partnership would be recorded and that the recording would be available to watch 
on the Council's website. 
  

 
 

 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

  
Y Povah declared an interest in item 2 on the agenda: Application for Local Partnership 
Funding, on the grounds that she was a member of Stronger Communities Glenburn 
and intimated that she would not take part in any discussion or voting thereon. 
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MINUTE OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

  
There was submitted the Minute of the meeting of the Gleniffer Local Partnership held 
on 10 February 2021. 
 DECIDED:  That the Minute be approved. 
  
 

 
 

 

DECLARATION OF INTEREST 

  
Having declared an interest in the undernoted item, Y Povah took no part in the 
discussion or voting thereon. 
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APPLICATION FOR GRANT FUNDING:  STRONGER COMMUNITIES 
GLENBURN 

  
Under reference to paragraph 4 of the Minute of the meeting of Gleniffer Local 
Partnership held on 10 February 2021, there was submitted a report by the Chief 
Executive relative to an application for funding from Stronger Communities Glenburn. 
 
After discussion, it was proposed that the remaining budget of £3,021.25 be awarded 
to Stronger Communities Glenburn towards their efforts to assist residents to recover 
from the effects of the pandemic.  This was agreed. 
 
DECIDED:  That Stronger Communities Glenburn be awarded a Local Partnership 
grant of £3,021.25. 
  
 

 


